As you must know by now, our club has had one of the topsie-turviest years in its venerable history. In January, Gary Shurman withdrew as President after many years at the helm. Recently, Carole Rike resigned as Editor of the newsletter after more than 12 years of tireless, often thankless service. We cannot begin to repay these superlative volunteers with the kind of homage and respect their past contributions so richly deserve. We can only hope that as time goes by and their personal situations permit, they will again be able to lend their considerable talents to our club. For now, we have some pretty big holes to fill in our organizational chart posed by their noticeable absence.


I received Carole’s resignation while on vacation. When I returned,  an emergency meeting of the Executive Committee led to the postcard notices you received last month calling for an open meeting on the subject. Only 6 members attended. Then at the September general meeting I asked of those present: (1) Should the newsletter continue as a printed periodical? (2) Should we convert to a strictly electronic format and post the newsletter on our Web Site and the BBS? Or (3) A blend of the two alternatives, some hard copies for distribution at the general meeting and for vendors plus the online version available to each member via their PCs.  All but 2 people of 90+ present had online access, either Internet or BBS. Of those who did have access, all but about 6 preferred getting their news via the web! I want to know YOUR preference. I urgently request input from you. My E-Mail address is on pg. 3 or write me at NOPC, Attention, Dave Freedman, P.O. Box 8364, Metairie, La. 70011. I cannot overstress that if it is true the vast majority of members would prefer to receive NOPCC news electronically we will certainly respond accordingly. If on the other hand, you have strong feelings otherwise or a better idea, speak up now. It won’t be too long before it’s too late to put in your two cents worth. 


Don’t miss this meeting. We will discuss the year 2000 bugs, why we should be worried and what to do now. We also must take nominations for November’s election of the 1999 Board of Directors.


David Freedman
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The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. in the upstairs meeting room at McCann Electronics in Metairie. 


The Treasury currently has a balance of $5245 and we show a loss of operations for the year 1998 so far of $606 dollars. Membership as of 30 September is 296.


Leonard Bronik was appointed to chair the Nominating Committee for the election of the 1999 Board in November.


Ed Jatho volunteered to serve as interim Editor of the newsletter until a permanent one is found.


President to  survey the membership for input on desired format of newsletter.


E. W. Jatho, Jr.


�
On August 27, the Internet SIG held its monthly meeting in McCann Electronics upstairs meeting room. About a dozen members of the SIG were present


At this meeting, the latest Beta Version of the software package Netscape Communicator Ver. 4.5 was previewed alongside the latest version of Microsoft Internet Explorer. The presentation was done on a Pentium 133 standard clone PC with two video adapters and running Windows ‘98 which allowed both programs to be run on two separate monitors at the same time.


After the main program there was a short overview of the program Back Orifice, written by a hacker group called the Cult of the Dead Cow. This program exploits security holes in Windows ‘95 & ‘98. They promise an NT Version soon.


The September meeting will focus on the Opera web browser and Shareware. We will also discuss whether or when we want to meet in November and December.


Ray Paternostro


�
Netscape Communicator Vs


MS Internet Explorer


�
At the request of the President of NOPCC, the BBS SysOp investigated the “My House” organization at 2010 Peniston St. in uptown New Orleans, which has made a request for help from NOPCC .


“My House” is a non profit agency occupying a large dormitory style building on Peniston St. In years past, they operated as an orphanage but that has evolved into a no-fee after school care facility for school age children. “My House” keeps the children off the street and teaches them various things not offered in public schools.


An interview with the Director of “My House,” Ms. Kateri Sardella and her computer lab operator, Mr. Tuan Nguyen, revealed several ways members of NOPCC could volunteer their time and make a difference in our community. 


In the rather large computer lab, there are about 30 or so PCs of various vintage that are operating. There are an additional 50 units that need repairs of one kind or another.


Volunteers with some technical expertise could help to troubleshoot and possibly solve minor problems with the inoperable PCs, like reformatting hard disks into one operable system. The staff also needs volunteers to load software already on hand to the PCs and to show older children how to load software as well. 


They also need volunteers on an ongoing basis to donate time to tutor students. If you have any of the skills needed by this worthwhile charity, please consider donating some of you time to a good cause. Contact Ms. Kateri Sardella or Mr. Tuan Nguyen at 895-4242 or just drop by 2010 Peniston Street and tell them you’re from NOPCC and you want to help.


Langston Goldfinch
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     Job Title			 Official E-Mail		 Personal E-Mail		Telephone


Elected Officers


President, David Freedman	president@nopc.org 		david@wwoz.com		482-7070


Vice President, Zeke Zimmerman	vp@nopc.org			zim.family@mail.sstar.com	456-2991


Secretary, Ed Jatho		secretary@nopc.org		ejatho@bellsouth.net		834-4386


Treasurer, Tom Ford		treasurer@nopc.org		103116.550@compuserve.com	643-3172


Dir. at Large, Manny Dennis					md3@gs.verio.net		835-7656


Dir. At large, Don McCune					dcm01@gnofn.org		288-1852


Dir. At Large, John Souvestre					johns@sstar.com			888-3348


Standing Committees


BBS SysOp, Lanny Goldfinch	sysop@nopc.org			lanny@nopc.org			482-5066


Newsletter Editor, Ed Jatho	editor@nopc.org			ejatho@bellsouth.net		834-4386


Asst. NL Editor, Tom Gregory					tomg@mail.sstar.com		391-0064


SIG Coordinator, Don McCune	sig@nopc.org			dcm01@gnofn.org		288-1852


Web Master, Manny Dennis	webmaster@nopc.org		md3@gs.verio.net		835-7656


Membership			(Open)


Publicity			(Open)


Public Relations			(Open)


Special Interest Groups


Communications, Marc Lewis					marc.lewis@mail.sstar.com	837-7272


Internet, Ray Paternostro						ray.paternostro@mail.sstar.com	737-9099


Visual Basic, Manny Dennis	md3@nopc.org			md3@gs.verio.net		835-7656


Win.Apps.Dev., Manny Dennis	md3@nopc.org			md3@gs.verio.net		835-7656


NOCK, Albert Fox						albert@mail.sstar.com		861-1630





�
Several Officers and Volunteers have official and personal E-Mail Addresses. Listed below for your information are both of those addresses and the telephone numbers of key personnel. Please do not abuse them .


�
( With apologies to Don, I have updated the list of meeting times he sent me for publication on the Calendar on the back page and therefore have trimmed his monthly “SIGnifacant News” for space considerations. Ed.)





This month I want to introduce you to the longtime uptown group that is joining NOPC Club SIGs, Albert Fox‘s “NOCK SIG.” The friendly and informal group has long been meeting at Albert Fox’s home at 1430 Broadway in the University section of uptown New Orleans.  A direct descendent of the New Orleans Commodore Klub, the NOCK SIG has wide ranging interests. They include genealogy, Internet, graphics, word processing and spreadsheets especially those of the Corel WordPerfect Suite of applications. Albert loves learning new things, so the NOCK SIG is the place to come to put your head together with others to learn the best and fastest way to accomplish a task on the PC. 





Albert still has a few working Commodore computers on hand left over from the old Commodore Klub days. There are even Apple enthusiasts in the group and of late this has come in handy. Albert says that he was able to deal with a problem in Corel Suite by way of documentation for the Max volunteered by one of the group members, because the Corel Suite function interface is similar for both platforms. This is the mainstream of “User Group”  philosophy; bringing folks together to pool knowledge and experience for the benefit of all.





Currently, Albert and the group are exploring the Quattro Spreadsheet application in Corel WordPerfect Suite 8 and the Dragon “Naturally Speaking” voice software interface with the Corel Suite. If you would like more information about meeting times and topics, please get in touch with one of the group’s members. Some of them are: Albert Fox, albert@mail.sstar.com; Virginia and Owen Kieran, vbk01@gnofn.org; Ray Paternostro, ray.paternostro@mail.sstar.com; Ferd Schutzler, ferdschutzler@mail.sstar.com. You can also reach Albert at 861-1630


Donald McCune


�
NOPCC is a private non-profit organization Chartered under the State of Louisiana. Its purpose is to  provide an open forum for discussion and education of the membership in the use and application of PCs and peripheral equipment and software. Annual Dues Schedule: Regular Member, $40/yr.; Family Membership, $60/yr.; and Students (under 21) , $20/yr.


�
Is your PC Male or Female? Recently a group of ALL MALE scientists decided that PCs are female for these reasons:





No one but the Creator understands their internal logic.





Even your smallest mistakes are stored in long term memory for retrieval later at the worst possible moment.





As soon as you make a commitment to one, you find yourself spending half your paycheck on accessories for it.


�
A group of ALL FEMALE scientists countered with the belief that PCs are male, because:





They have a lot of data, but are still clueless.





In order to get their attention, you have to turn them on.





As soon as you commit to one, you realize that if you had just waited a little longer, you could have had a better model.


Thanks to Jackie Elliot, Ed.


�



